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CENTRAL ALBERTA HOCKEY LEAGUE 
Executive Memorandum 

March 1, 2024 

To: All CAHL Directors and Teams 

Re:     Unauthorized game stoppage and outcomes 

I am writing this letter to you and your teams due to a serious situation that developed last weekend. It has 
potential to cause some massive harm to the CAHL’s reputation, the integrity of our processes and the 
potential to remove a team’s eligibility to provincials. As a result, I am communicating this so it does not 
happen again. 

It is important that every team know that the league games are always completed as we take part in a large 
process in the Province called Alberta One. To summarize what happened, two teams were in a playoff 
game (# 2 of 2), a goalie apparently got hurt at the end of the second period. Somehow, the teams just 
decided to end the game there and call it done, submitted a game sheet with a note but no agreement and 
no apparent discussion noted. 

This violates Hockey Canada rule 6.18 and also brings rule 10.8 into effect shown at the end of this 
document. The investigation also showed that the teams felt they had authority to do this, they felt they 
would do it again and defiantly defended their decision without remorse or intent to not do this again. 
During this time, we also apparently had fabrication of an injury report and the willingness to submit this as 
fact. 

After considerable time spent investigating the situation, meeting with Hockey Alberta Minor Leagues 
Committee members and Hockey Alberta representatives, a new precedence has been set for what will 
happen to teams involved in this in the future.  Effective immediately teams failing to follow rule 3.6 and not 
using rule 10.8 will: 

 All of the Members Minor Hockey Teams and their Local Minor Hockey Associations will be on 
Probation for the remaining portions of the current season and all of the following season for failing 
to follow proper Hockey Canada, Hockey Alberta and CAHL game rules, regulations and guidelines 

 Any violation of properly completing the game processes during this period by any of your officials or 
your teams being involved in another event such as this will result in the following: 

 The Team(s) in question will be immediately suspended indefinitely until it is resolved to the 
satisfaction of the CAHL Executive. This may be up to and including a long duration 
suspension. 

 The Head Coach of the team(s) will face an immediate and indefinite CAHL suspension until it 
is resolved to the satisfaction of the CAHL Executive. This may be up to and including a long 
duration suspension. 

 The Team(s) in question and their Minor Hockey Association will be open to fines under the 
CAHL and Alberta One processes. 

Please take a moment and ensure your Executive, your teams and your officials are aware of this and follow 
it in the future. These two CAHL Members have been assessed this sanction until the end of next season for 
all of their teams. 
 

Sincerely yours; 

 
Terry Siverson 
CAHL President 
president@cahlhockey.net 
403-854-0275 
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From the Hockey Canada Rule Book 

 

 
 

 
 


